PPHFH Faith Relations Committee

PPHFH Business Office

May 24, 2018

12:00-1:00 PM

In attendance: 

Committee Members


Staff



Barb Treacy



Iain Probert



Chuck Smith



Jan Plimpton



Corey Almond



Linda Stahnke



Jeff Mawhirter

· Welcome, Prayer, Opening remarks – Ms. Treacy
· Review/Approval of Agenda – Ms. Plimpton’s goal to get them out 1 week in advance

· Review/Approval of Minutes from 4.26.18


The committee reviewed some work assignments for Ms. Plimpton:

· Got Mr. Mawhirter connected with MyHabitat

· Mr. Almond – will follow up on Ms. Plimpton’s email

· Will be redrafting the Faith Relations contract for the churches.

Minutes were approved.
· Discussion of potential changes to the Faith Relations Committee Position Description.  
The current one is four years old and needs to be updated.  Proposed changes emphasize the committee’s role in achieving the organization’s mission.  Some responsibilities belonged in other places, some bullets separated into additional items, etc.  Discussion of responsibilities that will be tied to the new Strategic Plan.
· Additional discussion on needed budget for the committee.  This would be for things that are tied to the work of the committee, such as providing food at ministry events and conferences/outreach events with churches.

A discussion followed about the committee’s role in creating a portion of the Strategic Plan and the FY 20 budget.  Mr. Probert explained the timeline for budget creation.

The committee members agreed to email each other with recommendations.

· Discussion of recruitment of additional members for the Faith Relations Committee

The committee discussed past members and whether they might be available to be on the committee again.  

· Who can speak with Al Castinado – a construction regular volunteer?

· Can we connect with IHN (now called Family Promise)?

· Could Mr. Elwazeir (Islamic Society) recommend someone from his organization to serve in the committee?

· Westside Cares, Mercy’s Gate?

· Evangelical churches

· Buddhist meeting?  (Ms. Plimpton will contact Ellen from her list)  Mr. Almond is willing to go with her.

· First Congregational – downtown has a new pastor

The committee discussed the need for caution in how to approach organizations without competing for donors or volunteers.  Ms. Treacy will speak with Ms. Medina on how to approach these groups.

· Discussion of the Interfaith Build (see memo from packet)
Items from the HFHI toolkit.  Discussion of timeline.  Twelve or more interested churches are needed, with a total of $75k to break ground, then another $75k to complete the build.
Religious holidays were discussed and a caution not to conflict with the Thrivent Build.  The committee would seek out churches that are not already on board for that group.  Ms. Plimpton will approach some.

The committee is considering a separate ad hoc subcommittee.  Discussion followed about reaching out to other groups like CS I Love You/City Serve (Woodmen Valley Chapel).  Mr. White (COO) is involved with that group.  Ecumenical Social Ministries had a home for 9 women, but recently lost that building.  There must be mutual benefit.  Mr. Mawhirter pointed out that we have brand equity to bring to the table.  Mr. Mawhirter knew of several churches who were past supporters who might help. (Tri-Lakes United Methodist).  Other groups were considered:  Jewish, Unitarian, Mennonites.

The committee will host an exploratory breakfast in September or October.  They will work to identify potential steering committee members and church champions.  There will be four topics to work on:   

· Developing trust and understanding

· Goals and principles

· Core issues / call to service

· Faith in action

Mr. Mawhirter said that having a Habitat homeowner speak would be important.

Mr. Almond asked what was the goal for a steering committee?  Ms. Treacy mentioned things that are required in doing a build:  establishing build days, developing a schedule, how volunteers would be fed.  She warned that this could be chaotic because of church’s schedules.

Ms. Plimpton said that the greater goal is to bring a broad group of people together.  The goal of the steering committee would be getting people of different faiths to work together.  Mr. Almond pointed out that it was somewhat like the Apostles’ Build.  Mr. Probert said advisory committee might be a better term.  You would need someone from each of the different groups, then help them to work together.  There would be representation from all groups and there would be an opportunity to work out possible difficulties in advance so that they don’t interfere with the build.  Mr. Mawhirter thought it would be less formal, evolving out the the different groups’ involvement.  He cautioned against being too committee-heavy.  
The committee agreed to begin communicating on these things via email.

· Thrivent Build Update

Mr. Probert said that there had been a kick-off breakfast featuring a powerful homeowner story.  Thrivent is now on our website.  The ground breaking for the Thrivent home took place May 19.  A Thrivent representative was there.  There will be 15 build days.  The home is projected to be completed by Dec. 15, 2018.  Thrivent plans to reach out to churches in addition to Lutheran.  It is expected that 25% of the volunteers on the project will be non-Thrivent members.  In the past there was a requirement that 50% of the volunteers on the build had to be Lutheran church members.  Mr. Probert stated that he has calls every two weeks with Thrivent.  

· HFHI Faith Relations Pilot Webinar

Ms. Plimpton will send out a link to a webinar with a handout on establishing faith councils, committees and advisory boards.  It was done by a group of four affiliates and is available for listening.  

There is another webinar coming up in June.

· Closing prayer by Ms. Plimpton, adjournment at 1 PM.

Next Committee meeting is tentatively set for June 21, 2018 at noon-1 PM.
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